
Dear Parishioners, 
 
This weekend, the Archbishop’s Charity and Development Drive (ABCD) takes place in 
all the Churches of the Archdiocese of Miami. Every year, the ABCD reminds us that we 
are part of something bigger than Saint Anthony Parish. We belong to a local Church, 
the Archdiocese of Miami, under the pastoral leadership of a bishop. The ABCD is not 
just a collection. It is an opportunity to express our communion with the local bishop and 
support the missionary and charitable works of the Archdiocese. The ABCD campaign 
allows us to extend our outreach, touch the hearts of those in need, and spread the love 
of Christ beyond the boundaries of our Parish. 
 
As valued members of our Parish family, your time, talent and treasure have been a 
source of inspiration and hope for us all. Your contributions to the Parish have made a 
significant difference in the lives of many, and for that, I am truly grateful. Now, I am 
writing to ask for your support of the ABCD. I believed that together, as a community 
united in faith, we have the power to accomplish extraordinary things. I invite you to 
prayerfully consider joining us in supporting this year ABCD’s campaign. Your gift, 
regardless of its size, will help us continue our mission of bringing hope to the hopeless 
and sharing the love of Christ with others, especially those in need. Your support of the 
ABCD changes lives and through its many works of charity, mercy and compassion, you 
make God’s kingdom real for so many. 
 
Thank you once again for your generosity. God bless you all! 
 
Fr. Rolando 
 


